4. MAYORAL MINUTE
No mayoral minute this round

5. PETITIONS
No Petitions this round

6. CORRESPONDENCE

6.1 Mr Matt Keane MP

Attachments
1.  copy of letter to Council from Mr Matt Keane MP (contained within this report)

2. copy of letter from Council to the Minister for Finance, Services and Property
(contained within this report)

Response to Council's letter regarding the closure of Ingleburn and Campbelltown
Motor Registries.

Officer's Recommendation

That the letter be received and the information be noted.
Council Meeting 19 April 2016 (Lake/Thompson)
That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.

Council Resolution Minute Number 50

That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.



ATTACHMENT 1
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30 MAR 2016
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ANPZ» Matt Kean MP
NSW Parliamentary Secretary for Treasury
GOVERNMENT

Our Ref: D16/921

Ms Lindy Deitz

General Manager

Campbelltown City Council

PO Box 895

CAMPBELLTOWN NSW 2560

Dear Ms Deitz

Thank you for your further correspondence to the Minister for Finance, Services and
Property on 16 December 2015 regarding the closure of the motor registries at
Campbelltown and Ingleburn. The Minister has asked me to respond directly to you on his
behalf.

The site at Gregory Hills was chosen to allow Service NSW to cater for more customers and
to accommodate current and future needs of the region as it grows.

| would note that before Service NSW centres opened, customers in south-western Sydney
would have had to travel to different shopfronts in Parramatta, Liverpool or Wollongong for
services that are now available at the Macarthur and Liverpool service centres, for example,
applications for birth or marriage certificates, multicultural services and Fair Trading licences.
Both centres are open longer hours — from 7am to 7pm Monday to Friday, and 8.30am to
3pm on Saturdays and customers can make a booking by calling 13 77 88.

To complement the services provided by the Liverpool and Macarthur service centres, digital
stores are located in the Macarthur Centre in Campbelltown and at Westfield Liverpool
where customers can carry out a range of digital transactions.

If you would like to discuss this matter further or to arrange a meeting about recent changes
in the region, please contact Ms Shoshana Wall, Director Corporate Relations on 02 8059
2162 or shoshana.wall@service.nsw.gov.au.

You incerely

-

Matt Kean MP
Parliamentary Secretary for Treasury

22-3.\6

GPO Box 5341 Sydney NSW 2000
Phone: 02 8574 6900 Fax: 02 8574 6901 Email: office@perrottet.minister.nsw.gov.au



ATTACHMENT 2

T, campbelltown

city council
16 December 2015

The Hon. Dominic Perrottet, MP

Minister for Finance, Services and Property
GPO Box 5341

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Minister

Closure of Motor Registry Offices at Ingleburn and Campbelltown

I am writing to express the concerns of Campbelltown City Council regarding the closure of
the Roads and Maritime Services Registry Offices at Ingleburn and Campbelltown.

As a designated Regional City Centre, Campbelltown City Council opposes the closure of the
Roads and Maritime Services registry offices at Ingleburn and Campbelltown and calls on the
NSW State Government to immediately reverse its decision on the closures and keep both
registry offices open.

At its meeting on 17 November 2015, the Council resolved to:

‘write to the Minister of Finance, Dominic Perrottet seeking an urgent onsite meeting at both
registries as soon as possible with the Mayor, General Manager, Local State Members
(including Campbelltown, Macquarie Fields and Wollondilly) and also the Federal Members
for Macarthur and Werriwa’.

In response to Council’'s resolution, | respectfully request an urgent meeting. Please contact
Ms Hazel Neville on 4645 4659 from the Office of the Mayor of Campbelltown City Council,
who will coordinate the attendance of the State and Federal members and other relevant
parties.

| look forward to your favourable consideration of Council’'s request.

Yours sincerely

Lindy Deitz

General Manager
Office of the General Manager

Civic Centre Queen Street Campbelltown PO Box 57 Campbelltown NSW 2560 DX5114
Telephone 02 4645 4659 Facsimile 02 4625 0508 TTY 02 4645 4615
Email council@campbelltown.nsw.gov.au Web www.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au
ABN 31 459 914 087
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